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Minutes of a Meeting of the Kingborough Access Advisory Committee held at the Kingborough Civic Centre, Kingston, on Wednesday, 15 February 2017 December at 2.00pm.

PRESENT

	
	
	PRESENT
	APOLOGY

	Chairperson
	Cr Paula Wriedt
	
	

	Members
	Paul Gilby (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Tony Cane (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Julie Taylor (Arthritis Tasmania and Osteoporosis Tasmania representative)
	
	

	
	David Vickery (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Richard Rigney (Community representative)
	
	

	
	Lesleigh Jenkins (Hawthorn Village)
	
	

	
	Mirjam Holthuis (Baptcare)
	
	

	
	Julie Alderfox (Community Development Officer)
	
	

	
	Renai Clark (Roads & Stormwater Engineer)
	
	


LEAVE OF ABSENCE

No leaves of absence requested.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

Moved   Lesleigh Jenkins



/Seconded  Julie Taylor

That the Minutes of the Committee meeting held on 14 December 2016 as circulated, be confirmed.









Carried

BUSINESS ARISING 

Disability Inclusion Plan

Committee members had been issued with a copy of the Australian Local Government Association’s Disability Inclusion Planning – A Guide for Local Government.

It was noted that most Council’s focus on physical access and more can be done in relation to provide supportive measures such as ensuring ambulant toilet facilities are provided at events or encouraging networks which provide support and connections for community members with additional needs.
It was brought to the group’s attention that there are programs available which can assist Council to become more responsive to the community members with additional needs.

· The App ‘Snap Send Solve’ is a free app which allows residents/visitors to easily report issues such as inadequate access, potholes, trip hazards etc to Council and/or other relevant authorities.

· ‘Changing Places’ is a project to advocate for public toilets which include full size changing facilities and hoists in major public spaces across Australia to meet the needs of people with severe and profound disabilities.

Staff to investigate. It was noted that Hobart City Council has initiated a meeting with surrounding Councils to investigate opportunities for improved inclusiveness.

Staff are to explore the requirements for renting/purchasing a portable ambulant toilet and research potential grants which could be obtained if ownership of such a facility is deemed appropriate and subsequently approved by Council.

The limitations which exist regarding attendance at local events by people with disabilities were raised. The example of providing mats at beach events to aid access to the water by wheelchair users was offered as an example. Staff to follow up with KBSLSC.

Julie & Mirjam to meet and discuss prior to the April Access Advisory Committee meeting.

General Business in Australia and New Zealand
General Business
Social Inclusiveness

Social inclusiveness of people with intellectual disabilities at Kingborough based events was raised as a point of discussion.

It was agreed that the event application process would be assessed as it relates to requiring conditions which are inclusive of all.
It was suggested that a brochure similar to the Access Committee’s guides for builder and designers could be produced to inform and encourage universal inclusiveness at events.
Festival of Smiles
The group was informed that Hobart & Glenorchy Councils jointly run an event to recognise the International Day of People with Disabilities. The event is an example of community inclusiveness and it was suggested that Kingborough could look into the possibility of creating a similar event to showcase social inclusiveness.
Staff to liaise with the relevant Councils and discuss further with the Manager of Community Services.

Media

The committee was asked to submit ideas for articles which could raise awareness around access issues in the area and bring attention to positive stories as relate to disability access. 
Other Business
Riding for the Disabled

A question was raised regarding the status of the Kingborough Riding for the Disabled organisation. It was noted that it had been reported that problems had arisen in terms of ongoing access to adequate and suitable land.  Staff to make enquiries. 

Development Applications
Renai to forward relevant Development Applications to members for comment.

General Interest
Council endorsed a draft Dog Management Policy to be distributed for further consultation.

A copy is to be sent to committee members when the draft document is released for inclusion on the Council website.
NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Access Advisory Committee is scheduled to take place on Wednesday 12 April  2pm at the Council Chambers.

CLOSURE:
There being no further business, the Chairperson declared the meeting closed at 3.05pm.
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